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Business Item  

T Transportation Committee Item: 2012-3 
Consent 

 

Meeting date:  January 9, 2012 

Council meeting date: January 25, 2012 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: December 21, 2011 

Subject: 2012-2015 TIP Amendment Request to add MnDOT 
SP#1925-55: Preliminary Engineering for managed 
lane on TH 77 from 138th St. in Apple Valley to I-494 
in Bloomington (TAB Action 2011-69) 

District(s), Member(s):  Elkins – 5, Chávez – 15, Wulff - 16 
Policy/Legal Reference: TAB  Action 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Arlene McCarthy, Director (651-602-1754) 
Amy Vennewitz, Dep. Dir. Finance & Planning (651-
602-1058) 
Kevin Roggenbuck, TAB Coordinator (651-602-1728) 
James Andrew, Senior Planner (651-602-1721) 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council concur with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) action 
to amend the 2012-2015 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) to include 
Preliminary Engineering for a managed lane on TH 77 from 138th Street in Apple Valley to 
I-494 in Bloomington. 

Background 
This amendment is needed for a new project which is using $88,216 in remaining federal 
Value Pricing Pilot Program (VPPP) funds from the first phase of a managed lane feasibility 
study.  These funds are eligible for Preliminary Engineering under the original project scope 
and have been identified as Phase II of the project. 

Project Description Federal (VPPP)
Funds 

Local Match Total 

SP#1925-55: Preliminary 
Engineering for managed lane on TH 
77 from 138th St. in Apple Valley to 
I-494 in Bloomington 

$88,216 $200,000 (Dakota 
County) & 

$311,784 (Trunk 
Highway funds) 

$600,000 

Rationale 
The Transportation Advisory Board approves formal amendments to the Transportation 
Improvement Program.  The Metropolitan Council concurs with the action of the TAB.  The 
amendment requested is exempt from air quality conformity and does not affect fiscal 
constraint.  The proposed wok will further refine the three alternatives remaining at the 
end of Phase I, including some environmental analysis, to inform decisions on how and 
whether the project should move forward. 
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Funding 
This project is funded with a combination of federal Value Pricing Pilot Program (VPPP) 
funding, Dakota County funds, and State Trunk Highway funds.  No Metropolitan Council 
funding is required. 

Known Support / Opposition 
The technical committees discussed whether this project matched the priorities for 
managed lane corridors in the TPP since this corridor is a Tier III corridor.  The committees 
and the TAB ultimately determined that the project was generally consistent with the TPP 
since the corridor is identified in the long-range plan. 
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